TOWN OF VOLUNTOWN
INLAND WETLANDS & WATERCOURSES
JULY 5, 2018

Members present were regular members Andy MclLallen, Dave Miner & Chris
Chabot. Alternate Bob Panko and Wetlands Agent Joe Theroux were also present.
Absent were Chairman Tom Sweet , Lester Davis and alternate Tammy
Daigneault.

Audience of citizens included Mr. & Mrs. House and Mr. Steve Dias.

The meeting was called to order at 7:34 by Acting Chairman Dave Miner.
Alternate Bob Panko was seated for Lester Davis.

831 Beach Pond Rd. was added to the agenda under new business.

Bob made a motion to approve the minutes from the June meeting, Andy
seconded the motion, all were in favor, motion carried.

Citizen’s Comments: Mr. House from 215 Bennett Rd. mentioned that there has
been a considerable amount of soap floating in the pond in front of his house. He
has no idea where it is coming from. He had pictures that he showed the board.
Joe said that it could be from a failed septic system or a washing machine
pumping into a footing drain. He asked that he give him a call when he sees it
again so that he can check it out to see if he can tell which property it is coming
from.

Old Business: None.

New Business: 831 Beach Pond Rd. Mr. Steve Dias, retaining wall and patio
construction. Joe passed out pictures of the retaining wall which is in disrepair.
Mr. Dias briefly went over what he is planning to do which includes a 3 tier
structure for the patio and removing sand down by the wall. He still needs to talk
to his contractor and Joe asked him to have the contractor give Joe a call. Chris
made a motion to table this until the next meeting, Bob seconded the motion, all
in favor, motion carried.




Correspondence: None.

Agent’s Report: Joe mentioned that Lester was concerned that the highway
department road crew is pushing dirt into wetlands on Kinnie Rd. Bob stated that
it is happening on Brown Rd. also. Joe will do a road trip to check this out. Joe also
had a complaint about the owners of Still Waters putting sand on a beach area.
He will check that out also.

Andy made a motion to adjourn, Chris seconded the motion, all in favor, motion
carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 p.m.

Respectively Submitted:

Dave Miner, Acting Chairman



